Minutes of the MONTHLY Meeting of
EAST CRAWFORD WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
March 19, 2024
Meeting Room at Water Plant at FM 185 @ Cattle Drive, Crawford, Texas

Present:	Clay Plemons, Charlotte Miller & Chuck Raley 
Operators:	Linda & Don Brandon & Michael & Ashton Blassingame
Guests:		Kevin & Katy Teakell

Plemons called the meeting to order & determined that a quorum was present.

A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the 1/16/24 Meeting as presented. 2nd.  Passed.

Clay informed the Board that the PUC has until 4/1/24 to respond to the ECWSC latest map revisions. The revised Dual Certification Agreement with the City of Waco has been approved.  If the PUC approves these map revisions, Croft is ready to send out the letters to all property owners within the new CCN boundaries owning 25+ acres allowing them to opt out of the ECWSC CCN as well as letters to the adjoining water systems.

Linda informed the Board that Michael Blassingame & Ashton Blassingame w/Mighty Men have completed inspecting each meter per the Lead & Copper Revised Rule.  Linda now has to enter the info into their Excel spreadsheet by 10/16/24. 

 Linda informed the Board that she still needed 6 easements before Tabor can prepare the bid sheets for the ARPA Funds Line Replacement Project.  Ms. Croft is helping prepare 2 of these. Linda sought the Board’s help on obtaining those easements on James Flynn.  

Since the City of Waco Master Water Plan is all about growth & until the PUC will allow ECWSC to sell meters again, Lisa Tyer, Director of the City of Waco Water Utility Services said that ECWSC could hold off with preparing this document until the PUC makes a final decision.

A motion was made to give a leak adjustment to Morkovsky & Conrad.  2nd. Passed.

Don informed the Board that during the recent TCEQ inspection, ECWSC was written up for exceeding the 85% Rule at Plant 2; however, they did not state 85% of what.  Don to call the inspector for some clarification.

Linda reminded the Board that the next meeting would be the Annual Meeting on MONDAY, 4/15/24 at 6 pm at the Water Office.  Linda will send out a written or an email notification to all members.

Linda explained to the Board that she had called each of the Past Dues.  The Board said to lock out anyone that does not make arrangements for their payment.

Linda informed the Board that the Revenue Account was short of money to pay all the bills this month.  A motion was made to allow Anderson to take out a $50,000 loan secured by one of the CD’s to carry ECWSC over until one of the CDs matures.  2nd.  Passed.  

A motion was made to approve the Financials as presented.  2nd.  Passed.  

Linda had received 3 bids for the purchase of the used well pipe.  Plemons had submitted the highest bid of $616.  

Linda informed the Board that Plant 2 had an 80+% water loss.  Michael to install a control meter at Stevens & McLennan Crossing. He is also to check the valves between Plant 1 & Plant 2 to make sure they are not leaking back.  He is also to check the valves at Ole School & New Windsor.  If nothing is found out of order, Michael to contact the Acoustic Leak Detection company out of Georgetown.

The next meeting will be on MONDAY, 4/15/24 at 6 pm.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Brandon


